
 
27th May 2020 
 
 
Deputy Frankie Feighan TD, 
Dáil Éireann, 
Leinster House, 
Kildare Street, 
Dublin 2. 

    
 
 
RE: PQ 4684 20: To ask the Minister for Health the estimated cost of pay restoration for section 39 
organisations; and if he will make a statement on the matter. 
 
 
Dear Deputy Feighan, 
 
The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above 
Parliamentary Question, which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.  Your PQ above 
has been referred to me for response.  
 
The estimated cost of pay restoration for Section 39 health workers from 2019 is €67.881m, to be paid 
over a period of time, yet to be negotiated.  The projected cost for all organisations is assessed on 
unaudited information provided by a pilot group of 38 organisations. 
 
If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact me at sarah.anderson1@hse.ie or tel: 087 
9423319.   
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
_________________ 
Sarah Anderson  
General Manager Corporate Finance  
National Finance Division, HSE  
Email: sarah.anderson1@hse.ie   
Tel: 087 9423319 
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